 VILLAGE OF ASHKUM

MINUTES OF BOARD MEETING 
APRIL 16, 2024
The Ashkum Village Board met Tuesday, April 16, 2024 @ the village hall.  Present were Paul Heideman, Donna Schmitz, Mike Cotter, Angie Gray, Shelley Ponton, Ellen Mikeworth and April Lyons.  Village Attorney Brian Hiatt, John Gray, Maintenance Supervisor Derek Miller, Treasurer Krystal Alberts, Jeff Glenn, a member of the Planning Commission, Jim Lehmkuhl, Ash-Clif Police Chief, and Mike Cnudde were also in attendance. Trustee Shannon Meier and was not present.
President Heideman called the meeting to order at 7 :00 p.m.

Clerk Donna Schmitz emailed the minutes of the April 1, 2024 meeting.  April Lyons moved to approve the minutes as corrected, seconded by Angie Gray, and the motion passed. 
NEW BUSINESS/VISITORS  

President Heideman recognized John Gray, Jr. who was present to discuss the two buildings on Main Street the village is ordering demolished. John reported Derek Miller, Zoning Administrator walked through the buildings to see how much work needs to be done without demolition. Derek reported they are both rough and need a lot of tender loving care to bring them up to code. There is no foundation on the east building and it would cost a lot to bring it up to code. Derek said he talked to Eric Brandt, Zoning Enforcer from Watseka and was given advise to research recorded ordinances regarding foundations, siding, etc. to assist him in assessing what must be done to bring the properties up to code. John reported he has a plan to sell the properties but Brian Hiatt, Village Attorney responded that doesn’t help the village or alleviate the problem. The village started the demolition paperwork as a final resort to have the buildings maintained. John reported the price was reduced again and he feels sure they will sell. He asked if Derek would walk through with him and list what must be done, and he’ll start working on the buildings. If they are sold, the village would work with the buyer but there are 135 days before demolition starts. Derek reported he would like to have Eric Brandt assist him because he’s new and would like to make sure everything is right. The board approved his request.
President Heideman asked Attorney Hiatt whether the gas station could sell beer and wine since their license is for hard liquor only. President Heideman thought the fee would have to be raised by $500 to include beer and wine. Brian reported he would check the ordinance and get back with us.

President Heideman recognized Jim Lehmkuhl, Ash-Clif Police Chief, who was present to ask when the village wanted the golf carts inspected and given stickers. After a short discussion, it was decided Friday, May 17th from 4:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m. and Saturday, May 25th from 2:00 p.m. to 4:00 p.m. at the village hall. Mike Cnudde asked if the village was going to change what we are currently allowing and the response was as long as the people are obeying the law and speed limits, we won’t be changing our ordinance. Jim also reported he will be doing a drive through checking on unlicensed vehicles. 
President Heideman recognized Jeff Glenn, a member of the Planning Commission, who had nothing new to report but said they are waiting for Charles Wright to get the classification maps finished. Jeff said he would have the payroll records to the clerk tomorrow. Trustee Shelley Ponton thanked Jeff for working with them with the water mains. Jeff’s recommendation is to get rid of 4” tiles. A lengthy discussion followed about the condition and age of the water mains in town and how we need a long-range plan in place to address these issues.
President Heideman recognized Mike Cnudde, who was present to update his liquor application. The following liquor license applications were reviewed:

· Monkeyworks, Inc. DBA Mugshots liquor application. President Heideman reported all paperwork is in order. Class A liquor license $750 and ten machines @ 10 each $100 for a total of $850.

· The Right Stop Too, Inc. DBA Ne Ne’s. President Heideman reported all paperwork is in order. Class A liquor license $750 and ten machines @ $10 each $100 for a total of $850. 
· Minit Mart, LLC DBA Minit Mart #621. President Heideman reported all paperwork is in order. Class C package liquor license only $1,000 and Cigarette License @15 for a total of $1,015.
Angie Gray moved to approve all the liquor license applications as presented, seconded by Mike Cotter and the motion passed.

President Heideman recognized Maintenance Supervisor Derek Miller who reported on the following:

· Derek reported he reached out to Neil Piggush about the water main improvement plan. Neil suggested to send an application to the IEPA for a water main improvement loan. 50% of the cost would be forgiven, interest .09%, timeline could be 20, 30, or 40 years to repay the loan. Neil suggested if we can afford it, to make it a big project because, in the long run, you’re saving money.  Neil sent Derek an engineering proposal for Ashkum for application assistance and the cost would be $8,640. Neil would meet with us, define the project budget, assemble the application, coordination in obtaining necessary documents, loan application, financial assistance for five years. It’s a long-term project and it takes a year to process the application. Mike Cotter moved to go ahead with the engineering proposal, seconded by Shelley Ponton and the motion passed. Ellen reported she sent Derek information she received today about grants being available. 
· Derek reported the new tractor is here and the grapple rake is awesome! The wheel weights weren’t ordered when we ordered the tractor and they are important.  He didn’t know how much they were but would get pricing.
· The water test on well #2 has passed.
· Derek reported the lead and copper survey has been submitted to the EPA and there aren’t any lead lines. 
· All samples for the year have been turned in to EPA.
· Derek inquired if we hire high school students part time to paint or do other odd jobs in town. After a short discussion, Derek was advised to look into it and we would pay minimum wages ($14 per hour).

· Derek asked the Budget Committee to consider a new truck during their hearings.
· President Heideman reported he gave Derek permission to purchase 2 caps ($2,500) on the well west of town as requested by the EPA. Because the same piping was shared, two caps were needed. 
President Heideman brought the following before the board for discussion and/or action:

· The MFT Street Program was received from Piggush and included ARPA. It also included the yearly tarring and chipping. Ellen Mikeworth moved to approve the paperwork, seconded by Shelley Ponton and the motion passed. President Heideman and Clerk Schmitz are to sign and return to Piggush.

· President Heideman asked if we want to put a minimum bid required for the JD tractor and the 2006 Impala police car. President Heideman will contact John Deere for pricing information, and someone will get information on the car.
President Heideman recognized Treasurer Krystal Alberts who gave the treasurer’s report for March 2024. April Lyons moved to approve the report. as read, seconded by Angie Gray and the motion passed. April Lyons moved to present the bills to the Finance Committee, seconded by Angie Gray and the motion passed. Finance Chairman Mike Cotter reported expenditures of $16,391.22 in the General Fund; and expenditures of $48,949.41 in the Water Works Fund. Total expenditures in both funds were $65,340.63.  Mike Cotter moved to pay all April bills in the usual manner, seconded by April Lyons and the motion passed. Krystal reported $2,425.41was received in interest.
COMMITTEE REPORTS
Trustee April Lyons had no report.
Trustee Ellen Mikeworth reported she is working on the final notice for ARPA. She reached out to Chicago office to help. Ellen’s granddaughter and friend may want to come before the board to discuss things going on at park. Some boys were chasing them and they were frightened enough they left the park. The installation of cameras in the park will be able monitor things like this. The Lion’s Club is willing to pay for two lights and security poles – Derek has to get pricing so it can be presented at the next Lion’s Club. 
Trustee Shelley Ponton reported she had a water leak and her last bill jumped from an average of $98 to $173.17. She was advised if an adjustment is made, it has to come through the board. April Lyons moved to have Shelley pay $96.17, seconded by Angie Gray and the motion passed.
Trustee Angie Gray had no report.

Trustee Mike Cotter reported a Finance/Budget meeting would be April 30, 2024 at 6:00 p.m. to recommend the 2024-2025 proposed budget to the board. A Special Board Meeting will follow at 7:00 p.m. to approve the new budget. 
Clerk Donna Schmitz distributed a letter from Nick Ponton regarding problems he’s had maintaining our Web page under GoDaddy.Com. It may take time for him to recover years of minutes lost. Discussion followed but no action taken at this time. 
Treasurer Krystal Alberts had no report.
As there was no further business to come before the board, Angie Gray moved to adjourn the meeting at 9:02 p.m., seconded by Shelley Ponton and the motion passed.

The next scheduled meeting will be Monday, May 6, 2024 at 7:00 p.m. at the village hall.  
DONNA K SCHMITZ

VILLAGE CLERK
